STANDARDS COMMITTEE
6th February, 2001

Meeting commenced:
1.30 p.m.
"
ended:
2.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Mr. D. Compston - in the Chair


Councillors Antrobus, Boyd, Garrido, S. Miller and Pennington

INDEPENDENT MEMBERS:



Mr. B. Dunne

21.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Mr. T. Flynn and Alan Eastwood.

22.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 7th November, 2000, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

23.
TRAINING PROGRAMME FOR MEMBERS

(Previous Minute 19 - 7th November, 2000)

David Compston made reference to the training programme for Members which had been held on various dates during December, 2000 and January, 2001, and which aimed to provide them with information in relation to the following matters:-

· The role of the Standards Committee, the Standards Board and the Ethical Standard Officers.

· Details of the Codes of Conduct in relation to:-

* Members.

* Officers.

* Members of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel.

· Declaration of Interest, Gifts and Hospitality.

It was commented that the sessions had been well attended and had proved useful to Members.

Councillor Sue Miller commented that generally Councillors seem to be operating in accordance with those guidelines and Codes of Conduct which had been issued.

Graham Chinn, Assistant Director of Corporate Services (Administration), said that the following key issues had arisen from the training sessions, and it was perhaps necessary for the Committee to examine them in more detail:-

· The need to consider further guidance with regard to the conduct of Members who represent the City Council on outside bodies.

· Whether the City Council's policy on the declaration of interest, gifts, hospitality was comparable with other Greater Manchester Local Authorities.

· Need for assurances as to the role of the Ethical Standards Officers.

· Need for clarification with regard to the possible conflict of interest for those Members who are Members of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel when items are considered which relate to their own ward.

· The provision of insurance cover for Members who are subject to a complaint. 

· The need for further guidance to be drawn up with regard to gifts and hospitality received by Members as a consequence of their membership of outside bodies.

Councillor Karen Garrido said there was a need to find out what guidance  and Codes of Conduct were issued by those outside bodies on which the City Council had representation, and how they fitted in with the Council's own Code.  David Compston said that there was a particular need to examine the hospitality offered by the Greater Manchester Waste Disposal Authority, following the suggestion that they had executive boxes at a number of sports stadiums throughout Greater Manchester.  Councillor Sue Miller said that similar concerns had been raised with regard to the Manchester Airport Authority, particularly an alleged privilege for Members of that body for them to upgrade air travel from standard to first class at no extra cost.  David Compston said that there was a need to clarify what privileges were given to Members of all outside bodies on which the City Council had representatives.  He added that there was also a need to examine any privileges which arose due to the City Council's sponsorship of Salford City Reds.

Graham Chinn said Members attending the training sessions had expressed particular need for clarification with regard to their often conflicting roles regarding planning matters.  David Compston said there was a need to look at the examples which had been raised at the training sessions to examine whether any flexibility could be operated with regard to the activities of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel.  He added that it would be of use if the Committee had details of the current statutory role of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel.

With regard to the provision of insurance cover for Members who are the subject of a complaint, Councillor Sue Miller said that an e-mail had now been sent to all Members of the City Council in this regard.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Director of Corporate Services be requested to submit at the next meeting details of the current statutory role of Members of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel, with a view to creating guidelines for Members of that body when they are considering issues which relate to their own individual wards.



(2) THAT the provision of insurance cover for Members who are the subject of a complaint be considered at the next meeting of the Committee; and that details of the current insurance provision be circulated to all Independent Members of the Committee for information.



(3) THAT the Committee give consideration at the next meeting to the creation of guidelines with regard to declarations of interests, gifts and hospitality which arise as a result of Members being on an outside body, whether this appointment is made by the City Council or not.



(4) THAT the Director of Corporate Services be requested to ascertain what privileges are provided to Members of outside bodies on which the City Council has representatives.



(5) THAT the Director of Corporate Services be requested to ascertain the current guidelines issued by the other local authorities in Greater Manchester, with regard to the declaration of interests, gifts and hospitality.

24.
NEW ETHICAL FRAMEWORK
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report informing Members that the Department of the Environment, Transport and the Regions (DETR) had recently issued a consultation paper on Standards Committees appointments and procedures on which comments were invited by 9th March, 2001.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

25.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
David Compston reported that due to another appointment he would be unable to attend the meeting of the Committee to be held on Tuesday, 6th March, 2001.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the meeting of the Committee originally scheduled for Tuesday, 6th March, 2001, be rescheduled to be now held on Monday, 12th March, 2001, commencing at 1.30 p.m., and to be held at Salford Civic Centre, Swinton.



(2) THAT the April meeting of the Committee be held on Monday, 9th April, 2001, commencing at 1.30 p.m.



(3) THAT the Director of Corporate Services investigate the feasibility of all future meetings being held on the second Monday of the calendar month commencing at 1.30 p.m.

26.
OMBUDSMAN COMPLAINTS
Graham Chinn reported that at the April meeting of the Committee it was hoped to canvass Members' opinion with regard to how Ombudsman complaints and whistle-blowing cases etc., were reported to the Committee.  David Compston commented that it was important that such cases were referred to the Committee for information only, and it did not take on the additional role of becoming another level of the appeal process.


RESOLVED:
THAT further consideration be given to how best Ombudsman complaints and whistle-blowing cases are reported to this Committee at its April meeting; and that to assist in this process the Director of Corporate Services provide details of the current procedures for considering and reporting such cases.

http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/SCEM/SCEM060201A.DOC

